
 

 

 

 



This is something very special: a history of Callow written as a school project 

by Mark Barber. It is undated but is probably from the mid-1980s. Mark was 

born in 1971, and his family lived with his mother’s Evans family at no. 3 

Hillcrest. He went to Herefordshire College of Technology, and then graduated 

from the University of Glamorgan with a first class honours degree in building 

and construction, and moved to St Albans, where he married and had two 

children.  

 

Mark then died, tragically young, of kidney-related illness, aged only 33, in 

2004, and he is buried in the churchyard here in Callow. His mother Christine 

showed Jan Nash Mark’s project and she recognised its importance as an eye-

witness account of Callow and its history. She kindly showed it to me and in 

2023 Mark’s mother very kindly allowed me to make this scanned copy of it, so 

that it could be read and enjoyed on the Callow Parish Hall website. Hopefully, 

it will also inspire other young people out there to make a similar record, which 

will be similarly treasured for many years.  

 

Mark wrote about the village’s history, and made a very job of it, and he also 

recorded what older people told him and what he could see for himself, so, 

through his words and photographs, we can see and hear what Callow was like 

in the mid-1980s.   (AA., 2023) 

 



















































 

Nb Mark’s mother told me that the photographs on this page had been borrowed for the project, and 

had to be taken out and given back afterwards – AA 2023 







 



 





























 


